Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
 May 11, 2021
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on May 11th, 2021. In attendance Amanda Lofthus (Chair), Roger Corson (Supervisor), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). Also, in attendance was Steve Rogers. The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the April monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Mike inquired with the Fosston Snowmobile Club about getting No Snowmobile/No Riding signs, they didn’t have any left. They will get more in the fall.  

460th was reported to be not bladed and having pot holes, has now been bladed as of 5/10 or 5/11.

NEW BUSINESS:
4/27/21 Mike Schmidt received several phone calls by several people about Roxbury not being bladed. Mike called Gladen’s, Clayton said he would have someone get on it right away. Mike also checked Quiet Pasture Drive as well as Palomino Drive, blading not done. Clayton was notified and he will have someone get on it right away. Mike marked on the map the blading schedule/roads and Roger will give to Gladen’s. On 5/11, it was reported that Roxbury had been bladed, but not very good, there are still potholes.  The township was invoiced for all roads being bladed on 4/27. Gladen’s owes the township for missed blading, for Roxbury – 1 blading, Quiet Pasture Drive – 1 blading and 460th – 2 blading’s. Roger will talk to Clayton about this. 
At the Local Board of Appeals meeting, a citizen requested to have the trees trimmed back, as the limbs are blocking the view of the flag at the townhall.  Township board approves of this, and Steve Rogers will discuss with Ivy Knoshaug and look at trimming the branches back. 
Also, a new flag has been put up as of 5/11/21.  
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on June 8th, 2021 at 8:00 P.M. 
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Roger Corson and Mike Schmidt seconded the motion.
Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 6/8/2021

